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On 14 November 1977 a Harris' Sparrow (Zonotrichia querula) was observed by 
Bobby Desporte and John Bacon at Huntington Beach State Park, Georgetown County, 
S.C. The bird was found near the outlet of the freshwater pond bordering the causeway 
to the front beach. It stayed in the area for 3 days and was observed and photographed 
(with 300 mm and 400 mm lenses) by the writer, John Bacon, Evelyn Dabbs, and possibly 
several others. A number of other birderg, including Patty Culbertson of Winston-Salem, 
N.C., and Penny Richards of Sweden, Maine, also saw the sparrow. 

Although apparently in good health, the bird seemed to be hungry and spent much 
time in feeding. On the first day it permitted us to approach rather closely; later, how-
ever, it was more wary but remained in the area and was readily observed. This species, 
the largest of our sparrows, is not likely to be misidentified when in the breeding plumage. 
The Huntington bird's crown was not totally black but mottled as in non-breeding in-
dividuals. The bib was almost completely black, though fading somewhat, and slightly 
shorter than that of breeding birds. 

While common in its normal range (breeding nearly to the Arctic Circle in Canada 
westward from Hudson Bay; wintering mostly in eastern Arkansas and Texas), this 
western species is rarely observed in the Carolinas. The present sighting represents the 
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second known record of Harris' Sparrow in South Carolina. On 5 January 1962, an adult 
was observed by Mrs. Edgar N. Woodfin at her feeder in Gramling, Spartanburg County, 
S.C. (Davis, Chat 26:22; Audubon Field Notes 16:321); it remained in the area until 26 
April 1962 (Shuler, Chat 32:78-79). The Gramling bird was photographed by Jay Shuler 
(Chat 32:78, Fig. 1). 

It may be of interest to note that while most records of the Harris' Sparrow from the 
southeastern United States represent individuals associated with flocks of White-crowned 
Sparrows (Shuler, Chat 20:65-71), such was not the case with the Huntington Beach bird. 
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